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Dear Keewatin Prairie Families,

I am reaching out with a special thank you as I look to retire at the end of June. As you 
know I have unfortunately been away for most of this school year and although the 
decision to retire has been a difficult one, I know it is best for myself and my family.

It has been my pleasure to work with you and your children. Please know that I will never 
forget my time here at Keewatin Prairie. I have been fortunate to share in the many positive 
changes - the new name process, new initiatives, and working with the amazing staff. I 
know that I leave your children in good hands. I also know that the new Principal will 
undoubtedly feel the way I do about this school and this very caring community. 

The interview process is well underway, and our Superintendent has met with staff and 
with parents. The interviews will be held shortly and we should know who will be  the new 
Principal soon.

I wish everyone all of the very best. 

Mrs. Duchnycz

Administrative Message



Registrations for Nursery and Kindergarten 
are  now being accepted for the 2024- 2025 
School Year!

Nursery students must be 4 years old before 
December 31, 2024 and 
Kindergarten students must be 5 years old 
before December 31, 2024. 

Our Nursery Program is FREE 
to all students who are residents of the 
Winnipeg School Division. 
Residency is based on where the legal 
guardian resides.   

Documents required to register are: 
• Birth Certificate, 
• Manitoba Health Card
• Proof of Address, either your rental 

agreement or property tax statement.

Nursery and Kindergarten Registrations



Coding in the Classroom…

Grade 4 students are learning to use TALEBOTS so they can teach their 
kindergarten buddies how to code!  



Young Designers At work and play

Last month,  we hosted our first Young 
Designers At Work and Play.  This was an 
opportunity for early years students and 
their caregivers to come together to play, 
invent, design, create, share, learn and 
enjoy a meal together at school.



Scoops for Charity

The Junior High Student Council Serves up Ice Cream for a Cause

Get ready to satisfy your sweet tooth and support a local charity!

The Student Council will be selling Dixies (ice cream cups) from Sargent Sundae for $2.00 each. All 

money raised will be donated to Harvest Manitoba! 

Dates: 

Monday, May 13th

Wednesday, May 15th 

Friday, May 17th

Times: 

Junior High Students: 11:45 am

Elementary: 12:00 pm

Location:

Portable doors 

Treat yourself and make a difference with every scoop!



GRADE 9 FAREWELL ACTIVITIES

We are thrilled to announce the upcoming Grade 9 Farewell 
Ceremony, a momentous occasion to celebrate the accomplishments 
of our students as they prepare to embark on the next chapter of 
their academic journey. 

Grade 9 Farewell Assembly
Tuesday, June 25th @ 10:30 am

Location: School Gym
Academic scholarships and awards will be presented.

Parents and family members are invited to help us celebrate.
Families are welcome to take pictures of your child(ren)

as they receive their promotion certificate. 
Please mark your calendars and save the date for this special event. 
We look forward to commemorating this milestone with our Grade 9 
students and their families. 

Stay tuned for more updates.

From: The Grade 9 Team



Capture Memories Forever: Get Your Junior High Yearbook!

Don't miss out on your chance to own a 
piece of junior high history! This year's 

yearbook is packed with photos, 
memories, and unforgettable moments. 

Sales are beginning soon.

From May 7th to May 17th, swing by Ms. 
Stevens classroom at lunch to purchase 
your yearbook. The cost per yearbook is 
$15. Yearbooks will be distributed at the 

end of June. 



MAY 2024
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

1                  DAY 5 2                  DAY 6 3                  DAY 1

6                  DAY 2
    NO SCHOOL
   PROFESSIONAL 
DEVELOPMENT DAY

7                  DAY 3 8                  DAY 4

Talent Show
PM

9                  DAY 5

JR High Band Blast 
@ Gordon Bell Full Day

10                  DAY 6

Talent Show
Make up Day PM

13                  DAY 1 14                  DAY 2

Parent Council 
Meeting 5pm

15                  DAY 3

JR High Track Meet

16                  DAY 4
Immunization AM
Gr. 6 & 8 

Arts Celebration 
Day Evening

17                  DAY 5

20
 NO SCHOOL
VICTORIA DAY

21                  DAY 6 22                  DAY 1
JR High Dragon 
Boat Practice

23                  DAY 2
JR High Track Meet

24                  DAY 3
Zoo Trip
RM 113 & 114

27                  DAY 4 28                  DAY 5 29                  DAY 6

Gr 9 Camp May 29-31

30                  DAY 1 31                  DAY 2
Deer Meadow Farms
RM 115-AM
*NO CLASSES FOR 111PM 115PM*

Zoo Trip 
RM 116 117  225 & 228

 





Parent room may calendar

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

30 1
Indigenous 
Crafts

2
Bake and 
Take

3

6
NO 
SCHOOL

7
Food 
Giveaway

8
Indigenous 
Crafts

9
Bake and 
Take

10

13 14
Food 
Giveaway

15 
Nutrition 
Bingo

16
Bake and 
Take

17

20
No School

21
Food 
Giveaway

22
Indigenous 
Crafts

23
Bake and 
Take

24

27 28
Food 
Giveaway

29
Indigenous 
Crafts

30
Bake and 
Take

31

Good day Keewatin Prairie families!

A reminder that our Parent Room is 
open every afternoon from 1-3:30 pm. 

Families are welcome to drop in and 
enjoy coffee and or tea. 

Check out the Calendar for the month 
of May for programs that are 
happening in Rm 109.

We also have many resources 
regarding community needs if you are 
interested. 

Please contact me anytime; we are 
here to help. ☺
Mrs. McNabb
Community Support Worker
204-783-9012.


